
 
From: Dennis Marks <dmarks@linfield.edu> 
Date: Monday, January 10, 2022 at 7:55 PM 
To: McMinnville students 

Subject: Athletics Temporary spectator policies - Coronavirus Response 

Wildcat Students, 
Due to the surge in coronavirus cases and the increased infectiousness of the latest variant, the Linfield 
Athletic Department has set some temporary restrictions on spectators at athletic events.  In summary, 
only a limited number of family spectators will be allowed, they must show proof of vaccination, follow 
mask rules for the facility, space out appropriately in the seating areas, and follow any other safety 
requirements listed in the link. Linfield students will not be able to attend at this time.  This is in effect 
for at least a week and will be reviewed regularly. 
  
See attached link for details. 
  
https://golinfieldwildcats.com/news/2022/1/10/general-interest-changes-to-linfield-
spectator-policy-announced.aspx 
  
With coronavirus cases increasing on campus and in our community, the Athletic Department has taken 
these steps to protect our students from unnecessary exposure while still enabling athletic competition 
for our Linfield Students. 
  
We thank you for your patience and ask that you continue to assist us in keeping our campus as safe as 
possible for our student community. 
  
Dennis Marks – Chair of COVID Emergency Response Team 
Garry Killgore – Athletics Director 
  
 


